



KONKURS JĘZYKA ANGIELSKIEGO dla uczniów szkół podstawowych

Etap wojewódzki 2017

Kod ucznia:	
Liczba uzyskanych punktów:	/ 70
Wynik procentowy:	.%

INSTRUKCJA DLA UCZNIA

Przeczytaj uważnie instrukcję i postaraj się prawidłowo rozwiązać wszystkie zadania.

- Przed przystąpieniem do pracy sprawdź czy Twój test jest kompletny. Jeśli zauważysz usterki, zgłoś nauczycielowi.
- Zadania czytaj uważnie i ze zrozumieniem.
- Na napisanie testu i przeniesienie rozwiązań na kartę odpowiedzi (ANSWER SHEET) masz 75 minut.
- Odpowiedzi wpisuj czarnym lub niebieskim długopisem bądź piórem. Odpowiedzi zaznaczone ołówkiem nie będą brane pod uwagę.
- Nie używaj korektora. Jeżeli się pomylisz, przekreśl błędną odpowiedź i obok napisz poprawną.

Powodzenia!

Eating in Britain

Years ago a Frenchman said that the only way to eat well in Britain was to eat **breakfast** three times a day. And, let's be honest, most British food was terrible - overcooked vegetables, greasy sausages, boring sandwiches. For a lot of people, eating was something you had to do to survive; it was certainly not an enjoyable experience. But things have changed . . . Food has become very important in Britain. TV cooks are more famous than writers and their **recipe** books are bestsellers. More of us eat out regularly and we can get excellent food in lots of different kinds of restaurants: French, Indian, Italian, Greek, Thai, Indonesian... even British! Traditional British pubs serve surprisingly good meals at good prices. British supermarkets are now full of exotic cooking **ingredients**, sauces, **pasta**, cheese, fruit and vegetables. The British love all kinds of 'international food'. The most popular is now pizza and, according to a recent survey, 40% of British families have a curry for Sunday lunch, instead of traditional **dishes** like roast beef. We eat less meat and more fresh fruit and vegetables. A growing number of people are becoming vegetarians. Even children know about **sugar-free sweets**. That is the good news. Unfortunately, there is also some bad news. As we work harder and have less time, we are eating more and more fast food and doing less exercise. For lunch, many of us have a hamburger or sandwich and when we come home in the evening we put our ready-made dinner into the **microwave** before sitting down in front of the TV. Meals are no longer family occasions.

(Adapted from Opportunities, Longman)

I	Przeczytaj uważnie tekst i odpowiedz pełnymi zdaniami na pytania. (5pkt)
1.	Which three examples of unhealthy British food are given in the text?
2.	Who is more popular than writers in Great Britain?
3.	Why are British pubs also popular among other restaurants?
4.	How many families these days decide to eat something else than traditional dishes?
<u> </u>	Why do people eat more fast food?
	Wstaw pojedyncze pogrubione słowo z tekstu do każdego ze zdań poniżej. W tekście są dwa dodatkowe niepasujące słowa. (5pkt)
1.	I cannot live without a I can warm up my dinner very fast and I don't have to
	waste time preparing food.
2.	My mum always uses a when she bakes a new cake as the proportions are very
	important.
3.	Roasted beef served with baked potatoes is one of my favourite
4.	I asked my grandma what should be added to the salad and she
	told me that 30g of sugar and a pinch of cinnamon would be enough.
5.	When I came back home from a long journey through Europe, I realized that the best meal I
	had eaten was served with parmesan and basil.

III Uzupełnij dialog odpowiednimi słowami z ramki. Uważaj na 2 dodatkowe, które nigdzie nie pasują. (10pkt)

try / smaller / pay / bag / note / bigger/ receipt / credit / cash / purse /discount /change

shop assistant: How can I help you, madam?

customer: Can I (1) these jeans on?

shop assistant: Of course. Please do.

customer: Oh no, it seems that they are(2) than I thought. I cannot fasten them!

shop assistant: What would you say for these ones? They are a bit (3)...... so will probably fit.

customer: You are right. They are perfect. I'll take them. Hold on a second, I've forgotten my (4)............... I had my

wallet in it. Can I pay by cheque?

shop assistant: Unfortunately not. We accept (5) cards or (6) only.

customer: How much is for these?

shop assistant: \$51.25

customer: My husband has given me \$ 50, but it seems I don't have any (7)

shop assistant: That is not a problem. You are our regular customer so I will give you a (8)...... And keep the

(9)..... in case you would like to return them. Here is a disposable paper (10)..... for you to pack

everything up.

IV Podkreśl odpowiednie słowo. Tylko jedno z nich jest poprawne. (6 pkt)

- 1. If you do not want to catch a cold it is good to wear a tie/scarf around your neck.
- 2. In our neighborhood there are only *semi-detached houses/cottages* where two families live next to each other in one building.
- 3. Leonardo da Vinci once told his friend that he used up 30 *crayons/brushes* when he was painting Mona Lisa.
- 4. I'm really shaggy. I need to brush/get up my hair.
- 5. I need to get to Paris by plane early in the morning and return to Poland in the afternoon. I have to buy a *single /return* ticket.
- 6. I love skating. I must go and try the newly opened ice *rink/pitch*.

V Popatrz na obrazki i wstaw odpowiednie słowo. (6 pkt)



np: Jeremy is <u>playing football</u>



1. Andrew is _____his teeth.



2. Mary went to the Post Office to buy some _____.



3. Silvia has run out of petrol so she needs to find a ______.



4. My mum always does the_____.



5. My older brother spends his evenings
_____ the net.



6. We've got a new woolen _____on the floor.

VI Wstaw w tabelce poniżej odpowiednią literkę, tak aby utworzyć pytanie i odpowiedź w każdym z przypadków np. 0.	g).
(6pkt)	

1. Can you ride a motorbike?

a) A little bit, but I am not very good at it.

2. Can you speak Japanese?

b) It depends how I sleep through the night.

3. Would you like some more soup?

c) Ok, but I will be back for sure!

4. When do you usually get up?

d) Sure, I got the driving licence two years ago.

5. It is time for you to go now!

e) Only if you have cleaned the room properly.

6. Mum, can I go out now?

f) Yes, it's really tasty.

1.	4.	
2.	5.	
3.	6.	

VII Wstaw słowa z ramki do czasowników podanych w tabelce poniżej (6 pkt).

homework / rugby / kung fu / cricket / skiing / for a walk

do	play	go
1.	3.	5.
2.	4.	6.

VIII Zakreśl poprawną odpowiedź A, B, C lub D. Tylko jedna odpowiedź jest poprawna (11 pkt)

1. Do you enjoy	TV series?		
a) watch	b) to watch	c) watching	d) to have watch
2. Students	cheat during tests and e	xams. It is forbidden.	
a) ought not to	b) don't have to	c) mustn't	d) couldn't
3. Tom is not so clever	as I previously thought,	,?	
a) is he	b) isn't he	c) aren't he	d) does he
4. I am not ready. I	writing my ess	say yet.	
a) haven't finished	b) didn't finish	c) hasn't finished	d) hadn't finish
5. Do you have a girlfrie	end, if you don't mind n	ne?	
a) asking	b) telling	c) questioning	d) laughing
6. Hurry up Lisa! We've	got time!		
a) a few	b) much	c) a lot of	d) little
7. Can you see that ma	n over there? What	?	
a) is he doing	b) he does	c) he is doing	d) he do

a) g	gone	b) went	c) going	d) go
9. լ	ook at those heavy cl	ouds! I think it	rain.	
a) i	s going to	b) will	c) is	d) -
10.	It seems that we have	e no food in the backp	oack. We must ask somebody	where shop is.
a) t	he nearer	b) the nearest	c) the near	d) the nearerer
11.	Our teacher is good a	t things a	nd she really knows how to n	notivate us.
a) e	explain	b) explaining	c) explains	d) explaining to
IX Przetłumac	z części zdań tak, aby i	utworzyły logiczną cał	łość. (5pkt)	
1. Pamiętaj po	ozmywać naczynia <u>jak</u>	<u>tylko</u> wrócisz do dom	u.	
Remember	to wash the dishes	you re	turn home.	
2. Wydaje mi s	ię, że jest to <u>rower Be</u>	tty.		
It seems to i	me that it is	·		
3. Na ulicy jes	t dużo ludzi	people in th	e street.	
4. Myślę, że Ra	ichel <u>pięknie</u> zaśpiewa	ała <u>na</u> wczorajszym ko	ncercie.	
I think that R	achel sang	yesterday's	s concert.	
5. Przestań się	śmiać. To wcale nie j	est śmieszne!		
	It is not fu	nny!		
	nia do podanych odpo <u>does a ticket cost?</u> sts £5.	wiedzi (5 pkt).		
1. Where			?	
Maria	has gone to the cinema	a.		
	d will be fifty-two in 20		_ in 2015?	
3. When	<u>-</u>		?	
	ived three hours ago.		in the afternoon?	
They u	sually play football in t	he afternoon.	in the ditemoon:	
	by was crying because		all night?	
THE Da	by was crying because	sile was iii.		
XI Wybierz pop	orawną odpowiedź A,	B , C lub D (5 pkt).		
1. The first Pre	sident of the United S	tates of America was		
a) John Adams	b) Andrew Jackson	c) Abraham Lincoln	d) George Washington	
2. Donald Trun	np is the preside	ent of the United State	es of America.	
a) 45 th	b) 15 th	c) 68 th	d) 7 th	
3. Which river	runs through London?			
a) the Tiber	b) the Danube	c) the Seine	d) the Thames	
4. What is the	name of the ruling Qu	een of England?		
a) Mary	b) Anna	c) Elizabeth	d) Victoria	
5. Which perso	on <u>is not</u> British?			
a) Elvis Presley	b) Adele	c) J.K. Rowling	d) J.R.R. Tolkien	

8. When I was a child, I used to fishing with my grandpa.

1.	4.	
2.	5.	
3.	6.	

1.	3.	5.
2.	4.	6.

VIII

1.	7.	
2.	8.	
3.	9.	
4.	10.	
5.	11.	
6.		-

IX

1.			
2.			
3.			
4.			
5.			

X

1.	
2.	
3.	
4.	
5.	

٧

4.

5.

1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

1.

2.

3.

IV

6.

7.

8.

9.

10.

4.

5.

6.

Ш

П

1.	4.
2.	5.
3.	6.

ΧI

1.	3.	5.
2.	4.	